Deeside Netball Club

JUNIOR CLUB RULES  
 
Deeside Netball Club is fully committed to safeguarding and promoting the well-being of all its members.  
The club believes that it is important that members, coaches, administrators and parents associated with the club should, at all times, show respect and understanding for the safety and welfare of others. Therefore, members are encouraged to be open at all times and to share any concerns or complaints that they may have about any aspect of the club with Merle Hamilton (Head Coach), Nia Cook & Kerry Lonergan (Welfare and Safeguarding Officers), Emily Martin (U21 representative), or any other committee member. 
 
As a member of Deeside Netball Club you are expected to abide by the following junior club rules:  
  
· Members must wear suitable kit for training and Deeside Netball Kit for match sessions, as agreed with the coach/team manager.  
· Members must not wear jewellery & have neatly trimmed nails. Footwear must be secure & comfortable. Hair must be tied up appropriately.
· Members must pay any fees for training by Direct Debit by purchasing a monthly membership online via Clubright.  Payments for ad hoc events must be transferred to the club account promptly. 
· Members must not use mobile phones during training sessions – emergency only! 
· Members are not allowed to misbehave on club premises, or whilst representing the club at competitions.  If behaviour is deemed unacceptable by the coach the member will be asked to leave the session once an appropriate adult has been contacted.
· Members are not allowed to consume alcohol or drugs of any kind on the club premises or whilst representing the club. 
· Members must play within the rules and respect officials and their decisions.  
· Members must respect opponents.  
· Members should keep to agreed timings for training and competitions or inform their coach or team manager if they are going to be late. 

